
 

 

 
 

In Memory of Marlene Trenbeath (1942 - 2017) 
 
Ki Hoon Kim and Michael Balcomb 
April 28, 2017 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Our dear, beloved sister, Marlene (Dudik) Trenbeath, of the Fargo, North Dakota Community, ascended 

to the spiritual world on Tuesday, April 25. Marlene is one of our early American sisters, who joined True 

Parents in 1968. She and Larry are part of the 1800 Couples' Blessing. Marlene was a registered nurse 

when joining the Unification Movement and won the nickname 'Heavenly Nurse' during her service at 

Barrytown, NY. She continued to give her love and care for her family and her community. 

 

Marlene is survived by her husband Larry; her children: Erica, Andrea, Michael, Jean, and Brian; and her 

grandchildren: Umiko and Jago Sodeyama, and David and Zachary Lowen. 

 

Let us join in support of Marlene's family, and pray for her victorious transition to a glorious new life in 

the spiritual world, where our True Father and many saints are waiting for her with open hearts and arms. 

 

Following is Marlene's bio and Seonghwa information from her family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Bishop Ki Hoon Kim 

Continental Director 

 

 

 
Dr. Michael Balcomb 

President 

 

 


